
Village of Hanover

Regular Meeting

June 10th, 2025

Mayor N. Flack called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll was answered 
by J. Parisi, D. Brotherton, J. Marcotte, M. Holland, E. Murphy, L. Zigler. Also in 
attendance was Zoning C. Henkins, Police Chief T. Wand, Attorney T. Kurt, and 
Village Clerk N. Ritchie. 

E. Murphy motioned to approve the May 13th, 2025 meeting minutes. L. 
Zigler seconded. Motion passed 6-0. 

L. Zigler motioned to pay the monthly bills. J. Parisi seconded motion 
passed 6-0. 

E. Murphy motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report. L. Zigler seconded. 
Motion passed 6-0. 

Committee Appointments: L. Zigler and M. Holland – Budget

D. Brotherton and J. Parisi – Electric

D. Brotherton and J. Marcotte –Street/ Sanitation

E. Murphy and L. Zigler – Personnel 

E. Murphy and M. Holland – Water/Sewer

J. Marcotte and J. Parisi – Public Relations

Committee Reports/ Comments: Mayor N. Flack met with J. Mensendike 
regarding IEPA Corrective Action Plan. The IEPA approved the CAP based on on 
the action plans and timeframes and the Village will be working with J. 
Mensendike to correct the deficiencies. Mayor Flack also addressed the board 
about getting high visibility shirts for the maintenance department. 



Lead Service Line Repairs: There is just grass and seeding restorations 
remaining. Fehr Graham is working on completing the final pay apps with the 
contractor. 

Sewer Lining: Done, just finishing up pay applications.

Zoning Report: C. Henkins reports 2 shed and 1 fence permit requests in the 
last month. Also Verizon is looking at putting a tower on the South side of 
Hanover.

2025 Motor Fuel Project (Street and Coating): IDOT has approved the final 
scope of work for this year’s MFT project. Bid opening date set for Tuesday, June 
24th, 2025 at Village Hall. 

2121 W Hanover Rd: Proposal of an event venue on 45 acres that is 
annexed in to the village. Rezoning was discussed. 

105-107 Jefferson St.: Attorney T. Kurt called the realtor and left message 
no call back was received. 

Audience was allotted time to speak.

No Executive Session.

Board comments and questions for Mayor Flack were discussed.

M. Holland motioned to adjourn at 7:41 p.m. L. Zigler seconded. Motion 
passed 6-0.

 


